

FRIDAY 5 JULY 5/6TT Assembly **Term 2 Concludes**

Reports Home to Parents

MONDAY 22 JULY School Development Day (No school for students)

> **TUESDAY 23 JULY Term 3 Commences**

MONDAY 5 AUGUST K/PP P&C Meeting

FRIDAY 9 AUGUST

Bendigo Bank Netball Carnival (Years 5 and 6)



Narrogin Primary School Voluntary Contributions Commonwealth Bank

066 522 0090 0206





Independent Public School

Term 2, Issue 10

Wednesday 26 June 2019

In the Pursuit of Excellence

From the Principal

KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENTS FOR 2020

There will be an 'Application for Enrolment Day' for students beginning Kindergarten in 2020 on Tuesday 2 July, 2.30pm to 3.30pm at the Narrogin Primary School, Falcon Street, Kindergarten. In 2020, students will be able to attend Kindergarten for fifteen hours per week. Students eligible for Kindergarten in 2020 are those who turn 4 between 1 July 2019 and 30 June 2020. It is important to bring your child's birth certificate, Australian Immunisation Register (AIR) immunisation history statement, details of any serious medical conditions and any court orders that may be in place to this 'Application for Enrolment Day'.

If you have any questions please phone Mrs Shepherd at the Kindergarten on 9881 1545 Carter at the school on 9881 1200 or jenny.carter@education.wa.edu.au. If you know of other parents in the community with children eligible for Kindergarten, please inform them of our 'Application for Enrolment Day'.

REPORTING TO PARENTS

Your child's report will be going home on Thursday 4 July. Reports will be placed in a sealed envelope and we would expect that this is the way that they will arrive home. Students who are absent on the Thursday will receive their reports on Friday. Any reports not handed out by Friday will be posted.

Apart from Languages, previously known as Languages Other Than English (LOTE), schools in Western Australia have fully implemented the Western Australian Curriculum, and are reporting against this curriculum. For Semester 1, schools are required to report on Languages for Year 3 only. Full implementation of Languages for primary schools will be in 2021, our teachers have chosen to write a comment for Year 4 Languages this semester and will supply a grade in the Semester 2 report. Students in Years 5 and 6 have not been reported on this semester.

More information on the grades and descriptors will be included on the cover page of your child's report. Please take the time to read this information carefully and then ask your child's teacher for clarification.

Once you have received your child's report, if you would like further information as to how your child's achievement compares with your child's peer group at the school, please contact the school and we will provide this information to you.

If you would like to discuss your child's report and/or progress, please contact your child's class or subject teacher to organise a mutually convenient time for a meeting.

UNWELL CHILDREN

At school, we make every effort to reduce the spread of illness through regular cleaning, hand washing and teaching coughing/sneezing etiquette; however, throughout this term, many students have been impacted by occurrences of seasonal colds and viruses. We would like to remind parents that if your child is unwell and/or likely to transmit an illness to others, they should be kept at home.

2019 WINTER CARNIVAL

On Thursday 20 June about 90 of our students represented the school at the Winter Sports Carnival. Well done to all students. Thank you to all staff and parents who contributed to the success of the day. Mr Moon

RESULTS

Netball A - 1st East Narrogin, 2nd Narrogin, 3rd St Matthew's, 4th Williams.

Netball B - 1st East Narrogin, 2nd Narrogin (2), 3rd Wickepin/Wandering/Yealering,

4th Williams, 5th St Matthew's,

Netball C - 1st Narrogin (3), 2nd East Narrogin, 3rd Narrogin (4),

4th Wickepin/Wandering/Yealering (2), 5th Wickepin/Wandering/Yealering (3).

Soccer - 1st St Matthew's, 2nd Narrogin, 3rd Williams, 4th East Narrogin,

5th Wickepin/Wandering/Yealering.

Hockey - 1st St Matthew's, 2nd Narrogin, 3rd Williams, 4th Narrogin, 5th East Narrogin. Football - 1st St Matthew's, 2nd Narrogin, 3rd East Narrogin, 4th Williams,

5th Wickepin/Wandering/Yealering.

CHAPPY'S CHAT

As the end of term approaches I would like to wish you all a relaxed and fun filled holiday. Thank you to everyone who has brought in second hand uniforms. They are much appreciated. To Sam, David, Amanda and Di, thank you for your support at Breakfast Club.

Please feel free to contact me through the front office, your child's class teacher, a note in a blue box or by email: Desiree.Wilkie@youthcare.org.au

Until the next newsletter, "If you meet somebody today who needs encouragement, go ahead and give it to them - more people die of broken hearts than swelled heads". Mrs Wilkie

ONE BIG VOICE

Last Friday, the Narrogin Primary School One Big Voice choir enjoyed a rehearsal session with Kiki McCormack and Jenny O'Byrne from the OBV committee. After lunch, the choir walked to St Matthew's to participate in a combined choir session with students from East Narrogin Primary School and St Matthew's School.

To conclude the day, they presented a small concert to students from St Matthew's. On Friday 30 August, choir students from all three schools will travel to Perth to participate in the One Big Voice festival, where up to 4500 students will entertain an audience at RAC Arena.



CANTEEN ROSTER

Thursday 27 June Gavin de Gruchy Friday 28 June Shammie Hardie Monday 1 July Fil Shepherd Wednesday 3 July Belinda Leeson Thursday 4 July Julie Davies Friday 5 July Chelsea Allinson

If you would like to volunteer please contact Gloria at the canteen 9881 1200, Amanda 0427 814 794.

FOODBANK FOOD SENSATIONS

During Week 8, Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 students participated in Foodbank WA's Food Sensations incursion. Children learnt about healthy eating and nutrition through fun activities.

Students worked in teams to cook a delicious, healthy meal to share with the class and took home their very own recipe book.

Below are students from Miss Atherton's Year 4 class enjoying the program.



PAC NEWS

On Thursday 27 June we will be holding a Winter Disco in the undercover area at our school. Our Year 6 Student Councillors are excited to raise funds to put towards improving our school facilities including our toilets which will be getting an overhaul over the next few months. Make sure your kids bring along some gold coins as the Student Councillors may have some surprises for the kids to purchase on the night like a yummy warm hot chocolate drink....no need for a costume - just get your funky winter gear on.

Our Disco will kick off at 4.00pm until 5.30pm for Years 1-3 and 5.45pm until 7.15pm for Years 4-6. Tickets @ \$4 can be purchased at the door. There will be loads of dance and spot prizes. If you can help on the day with decorating, supervision, in the canteen or with the photo booth, then please call or message Fil on 0407 471 097. If you have any Winter themed decorations like snowflakes, reindeers...that you would be willing to lend us for decorations then please make sure your name is on them and drop them into the school office. *Fil Shepherd*

Library News

Our Book Fair was a huge success! We sold \$4400 worth of books of which we receive 30% to spend on books and resources for our school. Thank you so much to everyone who came along and had a look and to those of you who bought something. Congratulations to our voucher winners also. I'm already thinking of new ideas to make next year's Book Fair even more exciting! *Miss Savage*